Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council the information requested.
You asked for:
Re: Freedom of information request: Vision screening of 4 to 5 year olds at school entry.

We are writing to make an open request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
There is a national recommendation, by the UK National Screening committee, to offer orthoptic-led vision screening to children at aged 4-5 years, mainly to ensure that amblyopia (reduced vision), is detected and treated at an age where treatment has the potential to improve vision. We are concerned that this recommendation is currently not being implemented everywhere.

We are aware that the responsibility for commissioning 0 - 5 year children’s public health services has transferred from the NHS to Local Authorities this month (October 2015); and that in addition there are to be significant cuts to Local Authority Public Health funding which may affect these services

In order to understand the current provision of vision screening in 4-5 year old children, and any impact arising from Local Authority responsibilities and cuts to their public health funding, we should be grateful if you could answer the following: 

QUESTION: 

Do you currently commission orthoptic-led vision screening in school of children aged 4-5 years old? 
No

If yes, would you please: 

1. List the key features of your commissioned programme: 
· Settings (e.g. school). 

· Screening personnel (e.g. orthoptist, other health professional). 

· The onward care pathway for children who fail the vision screening. 

· The quality assurance processes (audit) and clinical governance lead. 
2. Tell us how you monitor if every child in your Local Authority has been tested (including those in specialist schools or private schools). 

3. Tell us whether the programme will be commissioned again in the next financial year. 

If no, would you please: 

1. Summarise why you do not commission vision screening. 
Vision screening in 4 – 5 year olds is not a programme that has previously been offered locally.  Therefore the Local Authority have not taken over an established service.  Our understanding is that the Immunisation and Screening division of NHS England do not currently as a national screening programme and therefore, would not come under their area of responsibility. 
2. Tell us whether you are planning a new programme in the next financial year. 
No, not currently.

3. Tell us whether an existing programme in your area has recently been decommissioned. 

No.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


